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EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Friday, February 17, 2012

2:00-4:00 pm

3-104l MCB, Biology Program Library/Conference Room

Minneapolis Campus
AGENDA

Attending:

Sue Wick, Rob Brooker, John Ward, Jane Phillips, Stuart Goldstein, Leslie Schiff, Jean Underwood, Robin Wright,  , Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Rogene Schnell, Richard Brown, Hannah Aho, Upasana Arvindam, Martha Flanders, Jim Cotner , Beth Pettit, (Guests:  Fumi Katagiri, Dwayne Nykamp)

Absent:

Paul Siliciano, Adam Harvey

1. Approve minutes from January 20, 2012 meeting
Approved
2.  Old Business

3.  New Business 

A. Course: Math for biologists (Duane Nykamp) 
      Dr. Nycamp is developing a one-semester math course for biology students, “Calculus and Dynamical Systems in Biology,” Math 1241, focused on biological modeling. Dr. Nykamp led the discussion. A tentative list of course topics had been distributed electronically to EPC members.

This course will not be equivalent to first semester calculus; it will contain topics from both semesters of the standard calculus sequence, as well as some other topics, and will not prepare students for the second semester of calculus. He expects to be able to handle approx. 170 students. The committee agreed that all DUGS’s need to discuss with their individual academic departments whether this course can be substituted for the two semester calculus requirement.

After a fair amount of discussion, Dr. Nykamp said he will attempt to ensure that Math 1241 will prepare students for Physics 1201W and 1301W. In addition, while the course is not intended to prepare students for Calculus II (Math 1272), he is keeping track of which elements of Calculus I (Math 1271) are not incorporated in Math 1241. Thus, if a student wants to take 1272, a student will know which topics were not covered and can learn these topics prior to entering Math 1272.

The course textbook is expensive (approx. $200) and the committee suggested that many copies be made available on reserve in the library. In addition, suggestions were made to Dr. Nykamp regarding how to market the course to CBS students. In addition, due to the fact that many medical schools require at least one semester of calculus, Dr. Nykamp was advised to run the course syllabus past the medical school.

B. Joint Biol 3272/5272  (Biostatistics) course (Fumi Katagiri & John Ward)

The proposal is to offer a single section of the course at the 5xxx level designation. The new enrollment cap would be 50 total, with 40 seats reserved at the 3xxx level and 10 reserved at the 5xxx level. The main difference between the sections will be the amount of programming skills (in “R”) that will be covered. The 5xxx level will require more programming; for example, creating functions and how to call them within a program.

Dr. Wright asked whether students will be able to use examples and data from their own field or laboratory experiments; Dr. Katagiri indicated that he is considering this, but has yet to determine how to do so. Currently, “canned” examples are used throughout the course.
 
In addition, because students registered for the 3xxx level and students registered in the 5xxx level will attend the same lecture, he was asked how issues or questions unique to each section will be handled in a lecture. Dr. Katagiri appreciated this issue but has not finalized a plan for accommodating the issue.
 
While the prerequisites for the 5xxx level of the course are not the same as those for the 3xxx level, there is no computer programming prerequisite, and undergraduates with appropriate background can take this course at the 5xxx level. 

To accommodate the use of “R” in the course, Jane Phillips will have R installed on the lab computers.


Leslie Schiff moved to approve, Sue Wick seconded; unanimously approved by the committee.
C. Update on the HHMI grant (Sue & Robin)

Sue Wick described the new strategies incorporated into the HHMI grant (Robin Wright, PI). The new strategies include training for postdocs in the use of inquiry-based learning strategies within courses. Three more postdocs have been hired by the grant and three more are coming in late spring.

There are two primary goals of the grant. Incorporating “authentic research” into CBS non-majors courses (and evaluating it), and helping to get transfer students better embedded into the CBS curriculum. The course developed for new transfer students, The Nature of Science and Research (NOR), is one such example. In addition, a new Research Mentoring program has been devised and is currently available to transfer students. At this time, 26 of the new transfer students are working in labs with research mentors (each will get $500).


The new postdocs will, as a cohort, be going through a “scientific teaching” program and will then be recruited to create modules within CBS courses, working with interested faculty.
4.  Announcements

A. Change in availability of GCD 3033 (Principles of Cell Biol) and Biol 4004 (Cell Biol) (Stu)
Biol 3033 is a new course, intended for non-CBS students who need cell biology. Biol 4004 will be open only to students in CBS and some related majors.  This will parallel the current policy for the genetics courses, GCD 3022 and Biol 4003.


B. Jane Phillips.. 
TurnItIn. SCEP announced that this program is now available again in the on-line environment, Moodle.

Grade distributions. As a follow-up to the prior EPC meeting discussion regarding how one might find college-wide and department-specific grading distributions via the “SCEP Grading Distribution” report within UMReports, Jane handed out a printed handout illustrating grade distributions.

C. Leslie Schiff
At the next meeting of EPC, Sarah Hobby and Janelle Olson will present the analysis of writing in all the CBS lab courses and first run at an analysis of the capstone writing papers.

D. Stuart and Nikki
Some CBS students are registering for ODL courses (e.g., Cell Biology, Genetics, Biochemistry) even though they are not eligible to do so. Students have been able to register for these courses even after having been denied permission to do so by the CBS Scholastics Committee. This is the second semester in a row that this has happened. Nikki is looking into how and where the students received the permission numbers required for registration, in an attempt to prevent further improper registrations. 

On a related note, the ODL Cell Biology and Genetics courses have become term-based (the ODL Biochemistry course is already term-based). We may want to revisit our policy regarding criteria for allowing CBS students to take these courses, now that they are term-based.
E. Nikki and Jean Underwood
Gave kudos to faculty for helping to get students registered earlier for directed research. In addition, faculty have been reminded that beyond the 10th day, students need to petition (no permission number) the Scholastics Committee to add the course (as with other courses), and should attach an approved contract to their petition.
